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I hope you all enjoyed a good summer and a staycation even if that was 
making the most of the good weather at home here in Treeton. 
 
This edition of our Newsletter includes the Parish Council’s 2019/20 
Annual Report, we are including it the newsletter because we were not 
able to hold our usual Annual Assembly in May due to the COVID 
lockdown and current restrictions on the numbers of people that can 
gather indoors mean we are still unable to do so.   
 
As we move into September it’s good to see a return to some level of 
normality in our family, social and working lives now albeit with necessary 
restrictions and social distancing to ensure the virus remains under 
control.  Sadly we cannot open the Reading Room for ‘drop in’ visitors or 
surgeries as we cannot meet COVID requirements to keep both our staff 
and casual visitors safe.  The Reading Room is however open for planned 
lettings with adjustments  in place to meet COVID standards.  
 
The Community Centre has restarted some limited activities including the 
Parish Council funded youth club enjoying outdoor activities and it is good 
to see Treeton Terriers back in training over the summer along with cricket 
matches and the Miners Welfare plus other local establishments opening 
for  business.  Lets hope we’ve turned the corner on the virus and can now 
begin to look forward to better times. 
 
Stay safe everyone. 
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TREETON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

 

 

 

Councillor Terence William Adair (Chairman)  Tel: 07886 520586 
Councillor John Francis Swift (Vice-Chairman) Tel: 0114 269 6992 
Councillor Andrew Stephen Badger    Tel:  0114 269 0732 
Councillor Gary Cooper      Tel: 0114 287 3541 
Councillor David Alan Goy      Tel: 0114 269 8146 
Councillor Dennis Whysall      Tel: 0114 269 9615 
Councillor Leslie John Pickford (From 13/12/19) Tel:  07765 976014 
Councillor Eve C Levin (From 24/01/2020)   Tel: 07445 382861 
Councillor Shaun H R MacKie (From 23/02/2020) Tel: 07542 487943 
Councillor Richard John Baker (Disqualified 23/09/2019) 
 

 
 

Julie James     14, Wharncliffe Close 
       Hoyland 
       Barnsley. 
       S74 0HP. 
 
Tel:       01226 745910 
E-mail           treetonpc@aol.com 
Website      www.treetonparishcouncil.gov.uk 
 
 

Income for the year was £68,322.85 which included Precept of £56,000.00 and grant fund-
ing from Rotherham M.B.C. totaling £850.00. 
 
Expenditure for the year was £63,586.63.  
 
The closing balance as at 31st March 2020 was £119,730.66. 
 
Chris Brown 
Clerk and RFO, Treeton Parish Council 
 

 

  ANNUAL REPORT 2019/2020 

Treeton Parish Council 2019/2020 

Members: 

Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer (RFO):  

 Responsible Financial Officer’s (RFO) Report for 2019/2020 
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Summary Receipts and Payments Account 

For the Year Ended 31st March 2020 

            

2018/2019     2019/2020 

  RECEIPTS    

56,000.00  Precepts   56,000.00 

  General Administration    

825.00  Allotment Rents   723.00 

12,132.50  Burial Fees   9,660.00 

422.00  Reading Room Lettings   221.50 

81.80  Bank A/c's Interest   365.55 

  Other Receipts    

850.00    Partnership Working   850.00 

262.30    Recreation Ground Rental   272.30 

2,543.61  VAT Recoverable   4,648.06 

      

73,117.21  TOTAL RECEIPTS   72,731.41 

        

            

  PAYMENTS    

17,155.54  General Administration   18,004.21 

  S137 Payments    

1,520.00    Others - General   250.00 

4,900.00   Capital Expenditure     5,903.60 

  Running Costs:    

7,544.19    Reading Rooms   6037.27 

1,430.55    Allotments   149.90 

8601.40    Burial grounds   6,578.87 

1,148.50    Recreation Grounds   1,148.50 

7,890.00    Youth Club   7,920.70 

19,660.25    Village Improvements   15,344.23 

2,543.61  VAT Paid   4,648.06 

      

72,394.04  TOTAL PAYMENTS   66,680.58 

Accounts 2019/20 
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Balance Sheey 

TREETON PARISH COUNCIL   

       

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31st MARCH 2020   

       

       

2018/2019     2019/2020 

£     £ £ 

  LONG TERM ASSETS     

   L  T Investments    

        

  CURRENT ASSETS     

8.60   Stocks  3.85  

548.81   Debtors  777.45  

639.08   

Payments in Ad-
vance  678.75  

50,000.00   Cash on Deposit  50,000.00  

64,994.44   Cash at Bank  69,730.66  

   Cash in Hand    

       121,190.71 

       

         

116,190.93  TOTAL ASSETS    121,190.71 

       

  CURRENT LIABILITIES     

   Creditors    

1,787.26   

Accruals for Pay-
ment  736.21  

   Bank Overdraft    

       736.21 

       

         

114,403.67  NET ASSETS    120,454.50 

       

         

  Represented by:     

60,468.10  General Reserve   62,491.65  

53,212.40  Earmarked Reserves   51,912.02  

723.17  

Plus/Minus:  Net Income/
(Expenditure)   6,050.83  

        

         

114,403.67  TOTAL RESERVES    120,454.50 
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Influenza Vaccine 
 

It is important to get vaccinated against Flu If you are in one of the following at risk  
groups; this is a free vaccine:  
 
Heart Disease    Angina    Stroke  

Diabetes      COPD     HIV  

Emphysema     Cystic Fibrosis  Epilepsy, 

MS        Cancer       Immune Suppression 

Chronic Renal Failure   Parkinson’s   Rheumatoid Arthritis 

Asthma (only on a regular preventive therapy)  Patients aged 65yrs 

 

If you have a condition which is not on the above list, please enquire at the surgery if 

you are eligible for a free vaccine.   It is important if you fall into an at risk 

category to have your Flu vaccination.  

 

Currently patients aged 50 – 65yrs of age without any underlying conditions will not 

be offered the vaccination until later in November.  

 

Due to Coronavirus we are running drive through clinics situated at 

Herringthorpe stadium, this will ensure vaccination can be done safely 

adhering to social distancing rules.   

 

If you are unable to attend the drive through we will have some clinics at the 

surgery at later dates.   Appointments can be requested via the Rotherham 

Health App or contacting the surgery on 0114 2692600. 

 

Coronavirus (Covid-19) 
 

Due to the current Covid-19 pandemic the majority of GP appointments will still be 

conducted over the telephone or video consultation.  We are now beginning to 

increase our face to face appointment for nursing staff to ensure patients who need to 

be seen are seen.   
 

Please do not attend surgery unless you have been advised to do so.   
 

Do not attend the surgery if you suspect you have Covid or are  isolating due to a 

family member unless advised to do so. 
 

If you are advised to attend surgery for a face to face appointment we advise you 

attend with your own face covering.   

Treeton Medical Centre News 
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Treeton Medical Centre News cont …. 

Repeat Prescription Requests 
 

We are encouraging patients to sign up online via the Rotherham Health App so that 

these can be completed electronically. https://rotherhamhealthapp.com/splash  If you 

still have paper prescriptions, please write your nominated pharmacy and your up to 

date contact details on the request.  All new requests will only be sent directly to the 

pharmacy. 
 

The Carers Resilience Service team 
 

The Carers Resilience Service team, who facilitate the carer drop-ins, can provide 
information and signposting on the support and resources available to help carers in 
Rotherham 
 

For more information please call 01709 360272 and ask to speak with one of the 
Carers Resilience Team 
 

Zero Tolerance 
 

The surgery operates a zero tolerance procedure in conjunction with NHS England 
and South Yorkshire Police.  The Practice will not tolerate patients who are violent, 
abusive or use foul language to staff and ancillary staff.  Action will be taken against 
anyone found to have used any of the afore mentioned forms of unacceptable 
behaviour.  This also applies to electronic media behaviour such as emails, face book 
and twitter.  Any proven threats made against the practice and its staff will be 
forwarded to the police. 
 

Update contact details 
 

Please update your contact details if they have changed, this will enable the practice 
to contact you for routine or urgent matters.    
 
If you have a mobile phone could you please let the surgery know, this will enable the 
practice the facility to be able to send an appointment text reminder to you.    
 

Practice Website 
 

http://www.treeton.gpsurgery.net/ 
 

We will continue to update our webpage and social media platforms with any further 

updates. 
 

Please note we do not have the resources to respond to any questions via our Social 

Media Platforms. 
 

Thank you for your support and understanding. 

 

http://www.treeton.gpsurgery.net/
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Temporary Weekly Group Sessions 
Home from Home 
 
Tuesday  
Brinsworth West Group 9am 
Treeton 6pm  
   

Wednesday 
Brinsworth Group 5pm or 7.30pm 
  
For more information call or text Caroline 07857 979258 
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Community Groups 

Treeton has a thriving range of community groups and activities that were 
paused due to restrictions necessary to manage the Coronavirus pandemic. 
Groups are now trying to resume activities albeit in different ways  
 
Please do get in touch with individual organisers if you are interested in any 
of the groups to find out more. 
 

St Helen’s Church: 
St Helen’s Church is part of the Rivers Team of churches and are currently offering 
on line services please see their website for details: therivers-team.com.   
All Services currently paused usual times are Sunday afternoons at 3.30 p.m. These 
include All Age, Communion and Family worship. For further information or help 
about Baptisms or Weddings or to speak to a member of the clergy in confidence, 
please visit ‘Meeting Point’ at St Andrew’s Centre Brinsworth held on the 2

nd
  or 4

th
  

Thursday of each month between 6.30pm & 7.30pm. Team Office 01709 361630.  
 

St Helen’s Church Coffee Pot: 
Weekly Coffee Morning currently paused but usually held every Thursday 10am to 
12 noon at St Helen’s Church, with plenty of toasted teacakes and friendly chat. 
This is followed by a short service finishing at 12.30pm  
 

Treeton Baptist Church: 
Services currently paused but usually held at 10.45 a.m. on Sunday morning with 
Communion on the first Sunday of the month. The second Sunday of each month is 
Children’s story time. The Church also provides Infant and Child dedications, 
Weddings and Wedding Vow renewals. For more information please leave a 
message on 0114 2694000 or go to website for Treeton Baptist Church and follow 
links to send a message. 
 

Friendship Lunch: 
At Treeton Baptist Church 12.30 p.m.  
Soup with a roll, homemade pudding and tea or coffee. All welcome cost £2.00. 
There are no forward dates at this time. 
 

Treeton Community Library: 
At Treeton Baptist Church, usually every Tuesday 9.30 a.m. to 12.30 p.m.to 
exchange books and jigsaws. Refreshments available. Bookworms activities 
sessions for children during school holidays 10.00 a.m. to 12 noon. 
 

Treeton Miners Welfare Club—Sewing Class: 
Has been running for over 25 years. Soft furnishing, dressmaking, patchwork, 
quilting, knitting etc., Usually every Wednesday afternoon 1.30pm. to 3.00pm. 
Refreshments available - Tea, Coffee etc., We have sewing machines and 
overlockers for use. For more details contact Pat Trow on 01709 821363 
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Community Groups .. Cont ’d 

Treeton Trudgers Walking Group: 
Meet at 10.00 a.m. at the top of Washfield Lane for all except evening walks, with 
packed lunch, stout shoes and waterproof clothing. Generally held on the last 
Saturday in each month.  All walks are around 5 miles long. All welcome, transport 
not essential.  
 

For further details contact Ian Wall on 01709 519125, Ron & Carole Robinson on 
0114 2694100 or Jim Cunliffe on 07867 641405. 
 
Treeton History Group: 
At Treeton Reading Rooms 7.30 p.m. on the last Thursday of each month. Except 
January & August when other activities are planned.  
 

Small charge for non-members of £2  Refreshments charged at £1 per person  
When we are able to meet again new members will be welcomed.  
 

Contact Iris Gahegan 0114 2691451 or Margaret on 01709 370895  
 
Treeton Ladies Group: 
Meet at Treeton Baptist Church 7.30 p.m. Anyone welcome to come to any of our 
evening meetings unless otherwise stated.  
 

For further information contact Sarah Atkins on 0114 2692302.   
 
Citizens Advice Bureau: 
On Thursday 2.00pm to 6.00pm & Friday 9.30am to 11.30am at the Community 
Centre there is an Independent Advice Surgery where a representative from the 
Citizen’s Advice Bureau will be available to offer up to date information and advice.  
 

To book an appointment for this service telephone Terry Adair 07886 520586.  
 
Exercise for the over 60’s: 
It’s never too late to keep fit. Exercise classes for the over 60’s or anyone with 
disabilities are held at Treeton Baptist Church every Thursday afternoon at 3.00 p.m.  
The classes are led by Carole Burgin a trained ‘Extend Exercise Instructor’.  
 

Please ring Carole on 07969 073111 for further details. 
 
Friend’s Of St Helen’s Church Heritage Trust: 
Friends of St Helen’s church, work with the church to give practical support to the 
eleventh century Grade 1 listed building. The Trust continues to and is dedicated to 
supporting the Ancient Building. New members are very welcome and annual subs 
are just £3pp.  
 

Anyone wishing to join please contact Wendy Foers or John Swift via the Team Office 
on 01709 361630 
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Community Matters 

We need your help to look after our village & those that live in it  - a plea to everyone: 
 

Be a good neighbour - the pandemic has had an impact on us all, some with the 
passing of a loved one and for  others a significant impact on how we socialise. 
Please be considerate of your neighbours, help with shopping, walk the dog and  a 
particular plea to keep the noise down especially late at night. 
 

Litter - community litter picks have resumed including a pick by the Parish Council 
Youth Club with the help of a couple of Parish Councillors at the beginning of 
September.  Please play your part and take your litter home with you. 
 

Cow Field - we have had complaints about a bonfire on the Cowfield, please don’t 
burn your rubbish on land that belongs to the Parish Council it is looked after for the 
benefit of the whole village and thoughtless acts like this can spoil it for other users. 
 

Burial Ground - The trees in the burial ground will be cut back over the autumn to 
ensure they remain safe and healthy. A date is still to be arranged for the work 
however on that day the Burial Ground will be closed to visitors for health & safety 
reasons. A sign will be put on the gate to advise you of the date when it is agreed. 

Treeton Community Centre is beginning to re-open cautiously in order to ensure they 
and those leading the various activities that take place in the centre are able to fully 
meet the standards of a COVID safe setting. 
 

Here are details of activities the centre is currently running. 
 

Look out in coming weeks for Diddy kicks resuming activities as they review risk 
assessments and reduce the numbers to be able to meet social distancing guidelines  
 

It is hoped the community centre  will be able to return to organising  and providing a 
venue for private bookings and the broad range of activities and events that ran prior 
to the lock down over the autumn.  
 

If you need any further information or assistance please contact Terry Adair on 07886 
520586. Terry would be pleased to see you by appointment  to have a look at the 
facilities on offer for yourself 

Community Centre Update  

Monday Youth Club - held on the Cow Field 5.00 - 7.00 pm 

Tuesday Qigong - to resume shortly 2.00 - 3.00 pm. 

Thursday Chic N Sweet Beauty 
Youth Club - held on the Cow Field 

By appointment 
5.00 - 7.00 pm 

Friday Chic N Sweet Beauty By appointment 

Saturday Chic N Sweet Beauty By appointment 
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Celebrating Community Initiatives & Young Heroes  

Plant Swop - well attended by 
the green & not so green 
fingered in Treeton a plant 
exchange at the end of August.  

Our youth club litter picking on 3rd Sept, Thank 
you, you’ve made us very proud. 

Active Bodies 
& Minds 
Project  

 
 
 
 

Delivering 
activity packs to 
residents needing 
a little helping 
hand in these 
challenging times. 
The activities 
include 
crosswords, 
games, making 
face coverings & 
planting seeds 
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Rother Vale Borough Councillors  

Amy Brookes  - Tel: 01709 255943 
     - email: amy.brookes@rotherham.gov.uk 
 
Bob Walsh   - Tel: 01709 255928 
     - email: bob.walsh@rotherham.gov.uk 
 

The Parish Council Team 

Chairman - Terry Adair - 07886 520586 
Vice Chairman - John Swift - 07940 184482 

 
COUNCILLORS 

 
   Andrew Badger  0114 2690732  
   Gary Cooper   0114 2540071 
   Alan Goy    0114 2698146 
   Dennis Whysall  0114 2699615 
   Les Pickford   07765 976014 
   Eve Levin    07445 382861 
   Shaun MacKie   07542 487943 

 
CLERK: Julie James 01226 745910 

 
Village Handyman: Raymond Bolton 
Footpath Officer: Shaun Singleton 

Reading Room Caretaker: Karen Haycox 

Although the Police surgery is currently paused  you can still contact our 
Community policing team  by telephone on 01709 832661 or the Police 
generally for non urgent matters on 101 

Police Surgery 
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